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HATHERSAGE PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held in the Stanage Hall
at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday 2nd October 2018.
	Councillors Present:
	R Olle, P Whitney, Jane Marsden, H Rodgers, W Hanley, B Hanley, Wedgwood. James Marsden;

	Also In attendance:
	Chris Cave (RFO), Steve Wyatt (Clerk), DCC Cllr. Judith Twigg.


	108/18
	
	Apologies for absence were received from; Cllrs. Kirkham, Shuttleworth, Eames, Hammerton, Turner and Mander. DDDC Cllr. Jean Monks.

	109/18
	
	Amendments to the order of business – KGF meeting to be brought forward; item 14.1 will be discussed under public participation.

	110/18
	
	Declaration of Members Interests – Cllr. Wedgwood is to be reimbursed with expenses. 

	111/18
	
	DCC Cllr. Twigg – 

· With regards the RBS proposal to close the Hathersage branch Cllr. Twigg recommended to keep writing letters. Cllr. Twigg had made some enquiries and the letter written by HPC had been passed on. It was suggested that HPC should send the letter to the leader of DCC and Greg Clark MP Secretary of State for Business; 
· Cllr. Twigg reported on discussions about the bus shelter replacement with Alex Sidebottom but little progress was made. A letter to Sir Patrick McLoughlin from Simon Spencer (DCC) was made available.

· The TRO for Hathersage had been discussed with Isobel Mulligan.
Cllr. Twigg asked for anything from HPC for her to pursue -

· It was reported that further photos have been taken of an empty station car park. Cllr. Twigg asked for the photos to be passed on. 
· The route from Hathersage to Bakewell is only ever gritted in sections, never the complete route. This is an important route for getting animals to market to the only livestock market in the Peak Park.

	
	
	There was a brief break in the meeting for the KGF meeting.

	112/18
	
	Public Participation – 
Mr. Bernard Eyre attended representing the Governors of Hathersage St. Michael’s School. The Governors ask that the wall by the entrance to the school on School Lane, bordering the Parish Land and stream is repaired as a matter of urgency. Several cope stones are at a precarious angle and action needs to be taken before some one is hurt. The Clerk was asked to contact Malcolm Hall for a quote for the repair of the wall. The Clerk was also asked to contact Jonathan Slater to review the area of the stream for any material that may restrict the flow of water down the culvert.

Mr. Eyre also informed the meeting that due to falling number of pupils on roll at the school a teaching vacancy has not been filled in order to manage the school’s budget.

	113/18
	
	Minutes of the HPC meeting of 4th September 2018 had been circulated and were received, approved and signed by the Chair.
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	114/18
	
	Finance

	114/18
	.1
	The finance report and associated papers had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was reported that the ‘crowd funding’ to cover the cost of fuel for heating the pool through the winter amounted to £3,700, sufficient to cover the estimated costs.

	114/18
	.2
	To receive the statement of accounts – received.

	114/18
	.3
	To approve accounts for payment – the payments totalling £28,100.14 (inc. £971.59 VAT) were approved. Due to the illness of Cllr. Hammerton, Cllr Whitney stood in with Cllr Wedgwood.

	114/18
	.4
	To agree accounts scrutiny arrangements and approve signatories for payments 6th November 2018. Also, to authorise them to approve and pay wages and any urgent items between this and the 6th November meeting. It was agreed that Cllrs. Eames and Turner would do this as scheduled.

	114/18
	.5
	Banking – The RFO pointed out that, following the exceptionally good season at the swimming pool and pending the changes to the water circulation and filtration systems, the Council held considerably more in it’s Unity Trust bank accounts than the £85,000 guaranteed under the Financial Services Compensation Scheme. From the RFO’s researches the prime requirement for a bank was to maintain a capital ratio known as CET1 of at least 4%. Unity Trust’s 2017 accounts showed a CET1 ratio of 19.7%.

The Council resolved to spread the risk; the RFO to provide suggestions and documentation for new accounts to the November Council meeting.

	114/18
	.6
	External Audit - The RFO reported that the external auditor’s certificate had been received and that the Notice of Conclusion of Audit had been posted on the Council’s website as required by law.

The audit certificate stated that, in the external auditor’s opinion, the Accounts and Annual Governance Statement were in accordance with Proper Practices and that no matters had come to their notice giving cause for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements had not been met.

Two matters were raised under the heading “Other matters not affecting our opinion which we draw to the attention of the authority”;

•
“The smaller authority should ensure that it has regard to the level of reserves held when considering future precept requests. Any earmarked reserves should be considered and formally approved by the authority”. This the Council does every year when considering the budget and precept.

•
“The bank reconciliation includes an item “Cheques to bank”. It is unclear what this means. The smaller authority has not provided evidence to explain these transactions. Reconciling items should only be unpresented cheques and cash in transit.” These cheques were the post-dated cheques relating to the sale of season tickets and were included on a statement combining the bank reconciliation and the summary of the Council’s resources; as such they were not part of the bank reconciliation. No explanation had been provided as the Council were specifically told not to submit anything not on the list of requirements provided by the external auditor and no explanation was subsequently requested. 

The Council noted the comments and resolved that no action was necessary.

	114/18
	.7
	Café lease – it was agreed that RPI should be used in the rent review. Chris Cave (RFO) to notify the Council’s solicitor.

	114/18
	.8
	Parish Rooms lease – The Clerk reported that the tenants were happy to renew the lease on the current terms. The Clerk was asked to confirm with Cllr. Eames whose responsibility it is to renew this lease.
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	Committee and Working Groups

	115/18
	
	Swimming Pool Committee

	115/18
	.1
	The minutes of 11th September 2018 meeting, available from the website, were noted

	115/18
	.2
	Pumping and filtration upgrade –Tom Crooks and Ian Nicks have met to discuss space requirements; there will be a slight reduction in size of the pump room required which will be reflected in the submitted design; MUGA lights are to be reconnected in a few days.

	115/18
	.3
	The proposed fees for Tom Crooks for the Pump Room work had been circulated. Appointment of Tom was approved with the fees as reported.

	116/18
	
	Recreation Committee – no meeting since the last HPC meeting.

	116/18
	.1
	The Clerk was asked to request feedback from the meeting with solicitors.

	117/18
	
	Planning Committee – no meeting since the last HPC meeting.

	118/18
	
	Amenities Committee – no meeting since the last HPC meeting.

	118/18
	.1
	Letters had been exchanged about the reinstatement of the bus shelter but this is no nearer to being carried out. Further enquiries are under way.

	118/18
	.2
	A brief discussion had been held with a village resident about a memorial bench at the HoH.

	118/18
	.3
	The Clerk reported that the HoH had been submitted for PDNPA Planning Awards in the categories Non-residential building and hard landscaping.

	119/18
	
	Transport Committee – no meeting since last HPC meeting. The Clerk reported that he had asked DCC about progress with the TRO but no word had been received.

	120/18
	
	Website Group – nothing to report.

	121/18
	
	Burial Ground – nothing to report.

	122/18
	
	Clerk’s report/correspondence. 

	122/18
	.1
	An email had been received about the Shuttleworth Lamp not working. The Clerk was asked to speak to electrician Paul Copley for it to be repaired.

	122/18
	.2
	An email had been received asking if HPC would reconsider permission for the pizza van to park at HoH. HPC felt the same that this would be not permitted. Permission for the fish van goes back many years and are entrenched in a lease agreement. 

	123/18
	
	Village Matters

	123/18
	.1
	RBS bank closure had been discussed earlier under item 111/18.

	123/18
	.2
	Cllr. W. Hanley agreed to be the snow warden again and engage with the DCC scheme. It was noted that several grit bins need cleaning out and the grit breaking up. Cllr. W Hanley will update the grit bin list.

	123/18
	.3
	Parish Lands registration – it was agreed to not pursue the remaining registrations any further, as suggested by Mr. Brian Ward.

	123/18
	.4
	The Clerk was asked to request the Village Caretaker inspect the broken bench on Jaggers Lane and remove if possible for disposal.

	124/18
	
	Memorial Hall – no recent meeting minutes had been received. 

	124/18
	.1
	The Clerk was asked to request minutes of these meetings.

	125/18
	
	It was noted that DALC Circulars up to 13/2018 and all other relevant items had been circulated to Cllrs.  

	126/18
	
	The next Parish Council meeting will take place 7:30pm, Tuesday 6th November in the Stanage Hall.

	127/18
	
	Items for the November agenda – none.

	
	
	The meeting closed at 09.15 pm
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